ONTARIO SCHOOLS FINANCIAL PLANS

FISCAL YEAR JULY 2016 - JUNE 2017

REVENUES

State Property

) Tax Payments
State Foundation 129%

Revenue Local Real Estate Taxes $8,499,897
Other Local $2,740,493
State Foundation Revenue $3,313,969

State Property Tax Payments $2,040,642

Local Real Estate
Taxes

. 525 ToTAL REVENUES $16,595,001

17%

Personnel EXPENDITURES

75%

Personnel $12,611,158
Services ) $3,162,575
Supplies $398,831
Capital Expenditures $250,281

Other $443,780

Capital Exp.

1% TotAL
EXPENDITURES

June 30, 2016 General Fund Cash Balance $5,097,452
June 30, 2017 General Fund Cash Balance $4,825,828
*The General Fund Cash Balances Exclude Advances

$16,866,625

HE LAST TIME ONTARIO TAXPAYERS APPROVED AN ADDITIONAL OPERATING LEVY FOR THE SCHOOLS

was in 2006. There have been several renewal levies approved since, but they do not provide any additional
funds for the school. Open enrollment, which began in 2011-2012, has provided additional funds that have allowed
the district to postpone an additional ballot issue. As open enrollment funds begin to level-off, the districts
revenues will also begin to level-off. With no other new funding source, the district will need to seek additional
tax dollars in the near future., The following is the Board’s plan to address this need:

The goal is to stretch our current funding to the 2020-2021 school year.

Reduce the current bond levy by 4.4 mills in 2022.

Ask voters to approve a 4.4 mill operating levy in 2021 (for collection in 2022).
The new 4.4 operating levy will be offset by 4.4 mill bond levy reduction.

The net result will be no millage increase to the taxpayer, but will provide
additional operating funds for the district. Tax dollars that were going to pay for
the building debt will now be used to operate the district instead.
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Aot can happen between now and 2021, but this is the plan currently proposed by the Board. The State of Ohio has
a formula that calculates their contribution. Under this formula, they should pay Ontario Schools over $2.7 million
more annually than they are paying at this time. The state formula provides the $2.7 million annually because of
the elimination of the tangible personal property tax and the closing of the General Motors plant. However, the
State currently caps the formula amount and refuses to fund their formula fully. The district continues to lobby
our legislators to fund the formula fully, but the probability is low that they will do that in the near future. If the

State were to fund their formula fully, this would allow the district to forgo the levy in 2021.
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